Notice of Availability
Final Programmatic Environmental Assessment and Finding of No Significant Impact for Integrated, Adaptive Management of the Common Raven on Department of Defense Lands in the California Desert
[bookmark: _Hlk85470053]The U.S. Marine Corps’ (USMC) Marine Air Ground Task Force Training Command (MAGTFTC) and cooperating agencies have prepared a Final Programmatic Environmental Assessment (PEA) and MAGTFTC-specific Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) for the integrated, adaptive management of the Common Raven (Corvus corax) on lands owned or used by six Department of Defense (DoD) installations in the California desert. The six DoD installations include: Marine Corps Air Ground Combat Center at Twentynine Palms; Marine Corps Logistics Base Barstow; Edwards Air Force Base; Fort Irwin National Training Center; Naval Air Weapons Station China Lake; and Chocolate Mountain Aerial Gunnery Range (administered by Marine Corps Air Station Yuma). Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969, as amended (42 United States Code §§ 4321-4370h), MAGTFTC has determined that an Environmental Impact Statement is not required to implement the Proposed Action, conduct raven monitoring, or fund desert tortoise recovery actions outside of the Combat Center per the Recovery and Sustainment Partnership Initiative. The cooperating agencies will issue separate agency- and installation-specific FONSIs for the actions. The Final PEA and MAGTFTC-specific FONSI are available for 
review at: https://www.29palms.marines.mil/Staff-offices/Environmental-Affairs/ (under “Environmental Assessments”). Hardcopies are available for review at the following libraries: Imperial County Library (Calipatria Branch), Kern County Libraries (Ridgecrest Branch Library, Rosamond Branch Library), Los Angeles County Library (Lancaster Library), San Bernardino County Libraries (Barstow Branch, Trona Branch, Twentynine Palms Branch, Joshua Tree Branch, Yucca Valley Branch), and Riverside County Library (Mecca Branch).
